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December 2013





Dear All,








TNP was just beginning to become more than an idea in spring, 2007.  Ten months later, we had become a registered NGO. That first spring, I had been directed to the tiny village of Ndathi sitting at the foot of Mt. Kenya.  Sheep grazed on its lush, rolling hills, and a local nurse had gathered at least 20 grandmothers who were raising grandchildren orphaned by AIDS. I wanted to know if TNP could help them earn income for food, school and shelter.





The women sat in a small hut beside their local church.  They laughed: “How did you find us?”  


I smiled back.  “God, I think.”





They proceeded to tell me their stories.  They told of the hardships they faced to raise the children of their sons and daughters, now dead to AIDS.  “It is very difficult.”





All but one of these grandmothers are illiterate. Their only skills: gathering wood in the high forests to sell or to use for firewood.  They wanted their own sheep more than anything:  “We can make it work.  You will see.”


				


One was named Mary Wanjiku. Later I was told that Mary, 71, had just returned to Ndathi, literally, the day before our meeting. She had gone to rescue her two grandsons in the city of Kisumu, almost 300 miles west. A neighbor had gotten the call:  Mary’s son had died of AIDS. His wife had died of AIDS a year earlier. Mary simply answered the call.  She started walking to get her grandsons, Clinton, 5, and Philomon, 8.





She began walking down the mountain. She had no money, so she would walk the whole 300 miles if she had to. When neighbors saw her, they collected enough money for bus fare. 





The bus took 12 hours.  When Mary arrived, past midnight, she found her grandsons shivering and naked beside an outdoor fire.  No one had taken them in.





“What did you do?” I asked.  “I gathered them up and brought them home.  Now, it’s o.k. They sleep on the mattress and I sleep on the ground.”


			


Six years later, Mary and her grandsons herd a dozen sheep provided by TNP, but they have another challenge, which all of our grandmothers face.  They have no health insurance.


					****


Just last week, a new call came about Mary’s family.  Clinton, now 11, was in hospital with pneumonia, possibly malaria.  Mary had gotten him there, but she has no health insurance to pay for it. Most likely, Mary will sell her remaining sheep to get Clinton back home. She will do whatever it takes.





So this holiday, I ask that you please honor our 60 grandmothers in Kenya and our 110 grandmothers in Rwanda by donating to our “Health for the New Year” Campaign. These two groups alone are raising almost 1,000 children.


	


In Kenya, health insurance for an entire family is $48 per year.  In Rwanda, the annual cost is $25 per family of four. We need $6,750 to purchase health insurance for nearly 1200 family members in these two countries.


Please share what you can. Let’s bring Clinton home and make sure that he and the hundreds of other nyanya grandchildren like him have a healthy and brilliant new year.





Niko chini ya mguu yako “I hold your feet.”  (Traditional Swahili greeting of respect for the elderly.)





Thank you, as always.


Love,


Mary Martin














